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Her Excellency,  

Dr. Sahiba Gafarova, 

Honorable Speaker of the Milli Mejlis, 

Republic of Azerbaijan 

 

Excellency, 

 

It is with much pleasure that I learnt of your re-election as the parliament speaker in the new 

legislative term of the Milli Mejlis of the Republic of Azerbaijan following recent 

successful snap parliamentary election held in your country. 

 

On this occasion, my colleagues at the APA Secretariat join me to extend our most sincere 

congratulations and best wishes to Your Excellency as a dedicated lawmaker in the 

leadership of the parliament of the Republic of Azerbaijan with commendable record of 

parliamentary experiences both at regional and international fields. 

 

I also deem it necessary to seize this valuable opportunity to appreciate you for your tireless 

and unsparing efforts as a successful female lawmaker with laudable parliamentary visions 

at the helm of the Milli Majles and in the capacity as President of the Asian Parliamentary 

Assembly during the past year since your election to the APA Presidency. 
 
In the course of your leadership as APA Term President, APA Secretariat has made every 

effort to pursue its mandate under your professional management to the best interest of the 

Organization.  

 

I earnestly hope that the growing cooperation existing between the APA President and the 

Secretariat will continue to develop further ever than before under your full support for 

greater success of the APA Secretariat numerous programs and activities at regional and 

international arena in a bid to promote parliamentary diplomacy. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

Best Regards 

Mohammad Reza Majidi 

 

No. SG/2024/63 

Date: 1 October 2024 
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